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This half termly newsletter has been focused around general safeguarding 

matters and information to support families. 

 

The Safeguarding Leadership Team.   

 
  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

Mrs Wilkinson  Mrs West 

Well-being support - STUDENT 
AMBASSADORS. This half term we 
have launched our new group of 
Wellbeing Ambassadors. We are 
fortunate to have 13 ambassadors this 
year, many who applied for the role as 
they were supported by an 
ambassador themselves further down 
the school. Students can self-refer 
using the QR code below.  

 

NATIONAL DATA.  Each year NHS England publish a survey into the 
smoking, drinking and drug use of secondary school pupils in England in 
years 7 to 11.  The latest edition looks at data collected during 2023 from 
13,000 young people. 
 

1. What percentage of 11 - 15 year olds told researchers that they 
were ‘current smokers’? Answer = 3% (the same as in 2021) 

2. What percentage of 11 - 15 year olds said they had ever tried e-
cigarettes (vaping)? Answer 25%  

3. What percentage of 11 - 15 year olds said they are currently 
vaping? Answer = 9% (the same as in 2021) 

4. What percentage of 15 year olds said they usually drink alcohol at 
least once a week? Answer = 11% 

5. Of the pupils who had taken drugs on more than one occasion, 
what percentage said the drugs they had most recently used, had 
obtained them at school? Answer = 11%  

 
Source: Smoking, Drinking and Drug Use among Young People in England, 
2023 – click here.    

 
Sharing the dangers of alcohol and drugs with our students is 
spiralled throughout our PSHE and assembly curriculum, we felt it 
was important for parents to see these recent statistics.  

You can reach the Safeguarding 
Leadership team at: 

safeguarding@tggsacademy.org  



 
 

   

 

 

 



 

 

We recently created this list of support, out of school, for students. We are proud to signpost our 
students to all agencies that may benefit them and enable them to access assistance. Please see 
below: 

 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Online Safety - We constantly remind our students of their digital footprint. The average teenager 

spends up to 3 hours a day on their phone accessing social media.  It is so important that parents use 

the advice in this newsletter to take an active role in ensuring children access the internet safely.  We 

continue to publish advice through our website for our whole community.  There is advice on our parent 

specific online safety page through our website Online Safety - Parents | Torquay Girls' Grammar School 

(tggsacademy.org).  We have uploaded more recent information on Snapchat. 

 

 

Please encourage your children to be SMART online. If you 

have any concerns with any content your child has received, 

you can report this through the following sites:   
 
www.ceop.police.uk/Safety-Centre   

 
https://reportharmfulcontent.com/  
 

It is highly recommended 
that you do not allow your 
child to have access to 
their mobile phone 
overnight in their 
bedrooms. 

 

If your family celebrations this holiday has led to the purchasing of a new device, please 
ensure you check all settings on the new devices to make sure your profiles and personal 
information is private. If you are selling old devices, be sure to reset them to their factory 
settings before you pass them on. This will ensure your data is safe! 



 

 

Contacts if you are concerned 

about a child. 

If you are worried about a child, or if you 

are a child worried about your own 

safety, or your query is of a safeguarding 

nature, please call the MASH (Multi 

Agency Safeguarding Hub): 

For Torbay residents call 01803 08100 or 

email mash@torbay.gov.uk 

For out of office hours please call 0300 

4564876 

For Devon residents call 0345 155 1071 

or email mashsecure@devon.gov.uk 

If you or a child is at immediate risk, 

please call 999. 

If you need support, there is lots of 

helpful information such as websites 

available here. 

Is your child eligible for Free School Meals? 

If your personal circumstances have changed recently and you think your child may benefit from having 
Free School Meals, please follow the link below which takes you to the application pages. 

Free school meals - Torbay Council 


